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3.3 Chief Nursing Executive’s Report 
 

Ms. Hayward-Murray provided the CNE Report. She updated the Board on the provincial 
government’s announcement regarding Pandemic pay and spoke to some of the challenges with 
eligibility and certain groups of staff who are not eligible. She indicated that THP has continuously 
advocated on behalf of the hospital but unfortunately, the eligibility for pandemic pay remains 
unchanged. 

3.4 Trillium Health Partners Foundation’s Report 
 
Mr. Zubair acknowledged Ms. Giovanniello’s resignation as Chair of the THP Foundation Board of 
Directors and recognized her contributions to both Boards of Directors.  He thanked the THP 
Board for welcoming him onto the Board in his ex-officio seat as Interim Board Chair of the THP 
Foundation. Ms. Riseboro then provided an update on the COVID-19 fundraising campaign 
progress raising over $5M and engaging over 3,000 donors. She also indicated that the 
Foundation is working on the larger capital campaign and creating a network of early advocates.   
 

4.0 Other Business  
 
No other business identified.  

6.0 Adjournment  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:50PM.  
Ex-Officio Directors and Management left the meeting.  
 
The Board of Directors met in-camera with the CEO, COS and CNE.  
 

 
 
 
 

___________________________                          _________________________________ 
 

Alan MacGibbon, Chair            Michelle DiEmanuele, Secretary 




